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QF EBA 11 preparations begin 
 

At the recent national meeting of ASU Qantas delegates it 
was resolved to commence our preparations for our 
Qantas EBA 11 this year. 
 

As a result our Qantas EBA 11 ASU 
survey has now been released to 
enable staff to express a view about 
what we should claim in this next 
bargaining round. 
 
In a number of locations ASU 
delegates and organisers will be 
holding meetings to discuss and 
complete our survey and to plan our 
EBA campaign. 
 

Make your voice heard 

These meetings are an ideal 
opportunity to discuss the survey, 
consider what is important and 
ensure everyone can participate in 
determining what is included in the 
ASU Claim. Even if you cannot make 
a meeting it is still important to make 
sure you fill out the survey and make 
your view known. 
 
There is no doubt we have been 
through some tumultuous times since 
concluding EBA10 – we already know 
that Qantas management want us to 
take a wage freeze despite the 
drastic cuts to numbers we have 
suffered and changes to work 
processes that have occurred, all of 
which has resulted in Qantas going 
back into profit in a record time.  
Less staff and more work also means 
productivity is well and truly up and 
should be rewarded.  
 

Many people have also raised the 
need to put family violence leave in 
our EBA not just in policy, safeguard 
paid parental leave, confirm part time 
rights and improve job security. 
 
There is certainly a lot to consider in 
this round of bargaining and your 
view is important. 
 

Watch out for meetings 

Meetings will be held in many 
locations and surveys will be 
distributed – watch out for your local 
meetings – coming to your workplace 
soon or contact your ASU branch for 
a copy of the survey.  
 

Need more information? 

If you want more information contact 
your local ASU local organiser. 
 
Branch Contact Mobile 

TAS Kath Ryman 0429 004 237 

VIC PS Matt Norrey 0407 873 050 

VIC PS Imogen Sturni 0433 339 656  

NSW Services Jocelyn Gammie 0423 041 898 

NSW US Clare Raffan 0417 177 266 

QLD Jo Justo 0449 520 337 

NQ Glen Desmond 0417 714 767 

SA Steve Georganas 0400 108 415 

WA Jill Hugo 0412 920 978 
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